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On March 12, 2012 in Zambia, visiting President of CNMC Mr. Luo Tao attended the 

reception held by Vice-president of Zambia Dr. Guy Scott. Ambassador of China to 

Zambia Zhou Yuxiao, Commercial counselor Chai Zhijing, Vice president of CNMC Tao 

Xinghu, Director of advisory committee Zou Qiao, together with Minister of Labor, 

General Secretary of PF Party, Minister of Mining and Mineral Development, and 

Provincial Minister of Copper Belt also attended the reception. 

Mr. Luo Tao expressed appreciation to Dr. Guy Scott, and recalled Vice-president’s last 

visit to CNMC headquarters in Beijing. He said that CNMC will further improve 

management and expand investment in Zambia. 

Vice-President Scott ran back over his visit to Chambishi Copper Mine and pointed out 

that Chambishi Copper Mine has been operating very well. He has got a direct and updated 

picture of CNMC’s investment and development in Zambia. Zambian government will 

give full support to the development of CNMC, facilitate procedures and assist Chinese 

investors in setting businesses in Zambia, hence promote the health and fast development 

of Zambia with the benefit of economic soar of China. 



The Ambassador of China to Zambia Zhou Yuxiao also expressed his thanks to Zambian 

government for providing a platform to Chinese enterprises. Embassy of China in Zambia 

will also work with Zambian government, and support CNMC’s development in Zambia 

and achieve mutual benefit. 

In the reception, Vice-president Guy Scott and Mr. Luo Tao also received interview from 

Denmark express. Dr. Guy Scott believed that Chinese enterprises have made remarkable 

contribution to the development of local economy and society by creating jobs and taxes. 

 




